
 

Minutes of Sutton Cheney Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 8th September 2022 at 
Whitemoors Antiques Centre, Mill Lane, Shenton  

 

Parish Councillors Present: Andrew Copson (Chair), Peter Dyde (Vice Chair), Val Pritchard, 
Linda Mayne, Simon Rees Jones, Ambrose Long, John Plant 

        
   

In Attendance: 1 Member of the Public, Parish Clerk 

 

183/22 

 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

A member of the public appealed to the Council to uphold Policy D2 in the 
Neighbourhood Plan and to keep the area of separation between Dadlington and 
Stoke Golding. 

184/22 A member of the public complained about the hedge not being maintained correctly 
in Dadlington Churchyard as you can’t see the noticeboard. The Chair explained that 
the grounds maintenance contractor had terminated the contract with the Council 
and that the handyman had taken over the work until the end of 2022. He will be 
informed to make this a priority 

185/22 A member of the public commented that they are applying to the diocese for the 
internment of ashes 

186/22 A member of the public commented that the pipe organ at Dadlington Church 
needed to be repaired and that the village were active fundraising £6000 

187/22 APOLOGIES 

None 

188/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY 

None 

189/22 PREVIOUS MINUTES 

The Council agreed to adopt the draft minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held 

on 6th September with no amendments made.  

 

 



190/22 The Council noted the amendment to the Parish Council minutes held on 14th July to 

read “Cllr Rees Jones asked Cllr Pritchard about where the photos were being stored 

and what their use was. Cllr Pritchard replied that the Parish Clerk had told her that 

this subject was not up for discussion during members reports”.  

191/22 BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORTS 

The Council noted the reports from Cllr Collett and Cllr Harrison-Rushton. 
 

192/22 CLERKS REPORT 
The Council noted the Clerks Report 

193/22 DADLINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

The Council noted an update from the Chair of Dadlington Neighbourhood Plan 
Committee. The Committee are waiting for Hinckley and Bosworth Borough Council 
to complete the Strategic Ecological Assessment stage after which point the 
Regulation 14 consultation can begin. The Chair of the Committee confirmed that the 
SHEELA and area of separation remains a priority to safeguard in the plan. 
 

194/22 SHENTON HERITAGE STREETLIGHTS 

The Clerk gave an update on Shenton Heritage Streetlights 
The Council agreed to accept the quotation from Leicestershire County Council 
Highways to upgrade all of the 4 heritage streetlights in Shenton to LED upgrades 
 

195/22 SUTTON CHENEY PLANTERS  

The Council agreed to adopt the two Sutton Cheney planters on Wharf Lane and Bos-
worth Road in Sutton Cheney from the William Roberts Charity pending a licence 
from Leicestershire County Council 
 

196/22 SUTTON CHENEY DEFIBRILLATOR  

The Council noted an update from Cllr Pritchard on the Sutton Cheney Wharf defibril-
lator project. Cllr Cartwright launched the event and it was thanks to him for the PCIF 
grant to enable the project to happen. It was well attended and tea and coffee of-
fered by Sutton Cheney Wharf café. The next stage is now organising the training 
event.  

197/22 The Council discussed that the training event should take place at Sutton Cheney 
Wharf as it can cater for 40 people. The Clerk will liaise with the owner to agree a 
date to publicise locally. Cllr Plant suggested wider first aid training which could be 
incorporated. The Clerk to check further details.  



198/22 FINANCE 

The Council deferred adopting the financial statement for July - August 2022 
The Council noted the closing bank balance for August 2022 of £7178.32 
The Council deferred approving the summary receipts and payments account sheet 
at end of Q1  
 

199/22 PLANNING 

22/00757/HOU – Proposed two storey front and side extension and single storey rear 

extension LOCATION : Uphaven 35 Hinckley Road Dadlington. No Comment 

 

22/00810/FUL - Conversion of redundant buildings to residential to form a single 

dwelling and ancillary outbuilding LOCATION : 2 Pump Street Shenton Nuneaton 

Leicestershire CV13 6DL No Comment 

 

22/00828/FUL - Proposed change of use from agricultural to equestrian used along 

with construction of multi-purpose barn and manege. LOCATION: Land north of Fenn 

Lanes, Dadlington. Council to ask HBBC Planning to defer and arrange a site visit 

with applicant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting closed at 21:26 

 

Chair ............................................................   Date ................................................ 

 

 


